

PNG WG Meeting Minutes

Mar 20th, 2023

Attendees:

(Alphabetical order, black text means attended, **red text** means missed.)

Chris Blume

Chris Lilley

Chris Needham

Chris Seeger

Leonard Rosenthol

Pierre-Anthony Lemieux

Topics & Minutes:

- The patent disclosure period ends Mar 24th.
Please work on any [GitHub issues marked “blocking-3rd-edition-cr”](#) that you can so we can progress to CR.
- Should we take any action due to [acropalypse](#)?
 - No strong opinions.
 - PAL suggests noting it in the security section at minimum.
- The [Privacy IG has suggestions for us to mention](#).
 - This leaves 2 Internationalization IG items and no word yet from the Security IG.
- CS suggested H.265 names it CLLI (Content Light Level Instruction?) and so perhaps our mLUM should be named similarly.
 - PAL suggests that if someone is already using “mLUM” then it might be too late for us. Be sure to check many places, including FFmpeg.

Action Items:

- CL will work on the Privacy IG’s suggestions.
- CB to see about updating TweakPNG to support cICP.
 - PAL mentioned [a tool he wrote which might be easy to update for cICP](#).
 - TweakPNG could also use mLUM and mDCv.